Village of Easton Continuation of the Regular Meeting December 14, 2017

The continuation of the regular meeting of the Easton Board of Trustees was held December 14, 2017. The meeting was held in the Village Hall and called to order at 7:00 p.m. Those in attendance were President Joanna Mustered, Trustees: Charlene Fangmeier, Eric Ratliff, Kent Gray, Dixie Riegel and Larry Kolves. Others in attendance were Bob Harris, Josh Walters, Chief Buddy Willis, Judy Miller and Kate Nunn.

Absent: Brock Riggins

Public: Austin Williams

2. Old Business:

A. Austin Williams has accepted the position as Water/Sewer and Street backup personnel at a wage of \$10 per hour. Kent motioned to approve the hiring of Austin with Dixie seconding the motion. Motion carried with all ayes.

3. New Business:

- A. Joanna has spoken with Blake Lindner and he wants to meet with her to be able to correctly word the ordinance to suit the Village's requirements and be able to enforce it. He has questions about parking on sidewalks and boulevards, semi parking, trucks left running (noise control).
- **4. Comments/Suggestions:** Kate mentioned that BJ Armbrust has the lamp posts and all of the approvals to install them in the designated downtown area. The following citizens have made donations to purchase a lamp post: Bruce McClernon, Suzanne Lowers and the Onken family.

Chief Willis has been approached by the Mason City Police Department for assistance in policing the Illini Central School during the day to help with coverage. Ideas and thoughts were discussed and Kate will put this on January's agenda.

- 5. Executive Session: None held.
- 6. Kent motioned at 7:37 p.m. to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Eric. Motion carried with all ayes.

The next regular monthly meeting is scheduled for January 8, 2018.

Cathy J. Nynn-Village Clerk